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Given the land alterations adjacent to Ennis Creek at the Rayonier site in Port Angeles, I encourage
Ecology to include stream and estuary restoration as a requirement of site remediation. This is
essential for the viability of fish populations of Ennis Creek. 

Unless there is a planned owner and use for the pier, removal of the pier and hundreds of creosote
pilings would be a good mitigation for other shoreline impacts that can not be mitigated. 

Moreover, removal of contaminated soils seems the best option for site restoration and creation of a
location where future development is not limited by past transgressions. I support the City of Port
Angeles and many others who have recommended this action.


